
 

Headteacher’s Welcome   

Dear Families,  

 

What a busy summer half term we’ve had; I am especially proud of our Year 6 

and Year 2 pupils who have shown great resilience and determination 

throughout their tests.  

 

We enjoyed working with our IT consultants to learn more about coding, 

spreadsheets and green screen films – a great opportunity for children and also 

good learning for our staff! Children currently of primary school age have 

grown up in a fast, digital world which is ever changing. This is exciting and 

provides opportunities, but we must also ensure they are safe; in the same 

way we teach children how to safely cross the road or warm up muscles before 

gym and football clubs, schools and families must also teach them how to be 

safe online. Please spend some time looking at the safety powerpoint on our 

school website which gives you tips and advice about social media and security 

settings at home. 

  

We have reviewed our school mission statement and motto with staff and 

children and are keen to hear what parents think. This will be discussed at the 

next parent forum meeting at 9am on Tuesday 26​th​ June. Please come and 

share your thoughts and views. 

 

We have appointed new school photographers who have been in school taking 

shots of learning and activities so we can update our website and corridor 

images. They will also be taking class photographs on the 11​th​ June in a more 

modern, candid style. I hope you like the results – please let us know! 

 

On the diary page you will see all our arrangements for sports days and end of 

term services. We have listened to parent feedback from last year and have 

 



 

split KS2 sports day into upper and lower juniors so that families can see more 

of their child in action. With advance notice we are hoping for a good turn out 

to cheer on our budding sports stars and enjoy participating. Our catering team 

will also be attending to provide samples of school lunches for families to see 

what children are served at mealtimes and see our delicious new menus. 

 

We will also be sending out school reports next half term and letting children 

and families know about class arrangements for next academic year so please 

keep checking your e-schools messages and the school website for 

information. If you need us to send information in paper form please let the 

office know and we will ensure it is printed for you. 

 

In closing I would like to thank you once again for your support of our school. 

Due to the work of CCSA and the generosity of families we have been given 

funds which will be used to purchase an additional classroom touchscreen and 

a sound system for the hall. with school budgets reducing all the time there is 

no way we could provide this without your assistance so a HUGE thank-you to 

all those parents involved in providing CCSA events and to everyone for your 

contributions. 

 

Have a lovely, sunny half term and we will see you on the 4​th​ June!   

 

Best Wishes 

                     Amanda Donelan 
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FS2  

FS2 have been doing some fantastic 

learning over the last half term! They 

have really tried to use and apply all of 

their learning skills to complete their 

challenges each week.  We have been 

learning all about Outer Space and the 

 



 

children have loved all of the activities linked to this!   We have been 

astronauts in a space station, discovered Space writing paper, 

created funny alien models as well as many other things!  The staff 

are very proud of FS2 this half term and are looking forward to our 

last half term together where we will be starting to get ready for the 

big move to Year 1Ίhow exciting! 

FS2 continuedƓ. 

 



 

 
Year 1 

The children in Year One have enjoyed gymnastics in PE 

over this half term and they all successfully completed 

their Level 8 proficiency award and have begun 

working towards their Level 7. 

 



 

Year 2 

 

Year 2 have had a very busy half 

term; we have been learning all 

about the U.K, mini-beasts and 

habitats. We have looked at food 

chains and what happens if one of the links is missing. 

We have been working really hard in preparation for 

our SATs; these have allowed us to ‘show off’ our 

amazing reading and maths skills. In RE we have been 

learning about Discipleship and ended our unit with a 

mock baptism led by Rev Cousins in ‘Christ Church’ 

church. 

  

 

 

 

Year 3 

In Year 3 this half term we have started learning about the 

Titanic and the children have become journalists, reporting 

 



 

on the events that happened on 14th April, 1912. As well as 

this, they have produced a variety of excellent homework, 

ranging from fact sheets to 3D models and the creation of 

clothes and jewellery! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 3 continued….. 

 

 

On Friday 11th May, we had our Maths No Problem 

open lesson and lots of parents and carers attended 

and enjoyed the sessions.  

 



 

 

 

During this half term, we have also been lucky 

in Year 3 to have had Frankie from Tranmere Rovers 

come and teach us Egyptian-themed dancing and the 

children have really enjoyed creating their own 

Egyptian dance moves.  

 

 

We have also announced the names of the 6 children 

in each class who were chosen to have lunch with Mrs 

Dolphin and Mrs Deeks and for their work to be 

shown to Mrs Donelan, following their excellent 

Egyptian Myth writing.  Well done to those children! 

 

 

Year 4 

 

Year 4 are thoroughly enjoying learning the violin together 

on a Monday afternoon. They are making amazing progress, 

and will be performing at the end of term – date to be 

announced nearer the time.   

 




